September 7, 2021

Manager and Board Members,

I understand that there is a new vacancy on the Board for the seat that serves my Division and I want to

communicate my interest in filling that role and offer my service to the North Yuba Water District as a
Board member.

Given the current issues facing the Water District, I believe I would be a constructive addition and be
able to provide input and service that helps to move the District forward.

My initial goals would be to focus on teamwork, constructive debate and building consensus as process
for dealing with the challenging issues facing the District, as well as working to build conciliation and
improve community relationships with irrigation customers.

My family has been in this community for many decades and I have lived here off and on for about 15
years. [ am involved with the local fire department and, am a past Board member of the community
center here having served for several years. I have also served or am currently serving on a number of
non-profit boards.

I am college educated with a degree in biochemistry and have a career as a software developer. I am
currently a local business owner.

Regarding water development specifically, I have been immersed, so to speak, in building and
upgrading a diverse irrigation and domestic infrastructure on my own property as well as informally
consulting on design and installation for friends and neighbors. I have also spent considerable time
working to understand our District water system and the current issues at hand.

My physical home address is

9620 Quintera Way
Oregon House, CA 95962

which I believe puts me in Division 4 according to the new Division boundaries.
I look forward to your selection and thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Peter Pillsbury, Jr.

PO Box 116
Oregon House, CA 95962

peter@pillsburys.com
cell: (831) 334-8304



